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fGood Gulfstream Foundation Gives

Endowed Chair, Scholarshlps

Florida State University is one of
ten schools and colleges in Florida
to receive funding for scholarships
and endowed chairs from the
recently formed Good Gulfstream
Foundation. James W. Apthorp,
former Florida Deputy Secretary of
State and now Executive Vice
President of Gulfstream Real Estate
Company, announced recently that
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five scholarships totalling $25,000
would be funded this year at
Florida State. In the following year,
a $1,000,000 Chair in Growth
Management will be endowed at the
College of Law.

The Good Gulfstream Foundation,
created by and named for
Gulfstream Chairman Kenneth M.
Good, announced its multi-million
dollar commitment to Florida
universities and colleges at a press
conference and gala dinner in
Tampa in November 1986. Good,
who is well known for his philan-
thropic endeavors in the Dallas and
Denver areas, acquired Gulfstream
in January of 1986. By establishing
the Good Gulfstream Foundation to
benefit higher education in Florida,
Good is repaying favors done for
him while he was a student with
financial problems.

The goal of the Good Gulfstream
Foundation is to provide an
economic catalyst that will enable
Florida colleges and universities to
achieve levels of excellence com-
parable to the best universities in
America. The grant to the Univer-
sity System fits neatly into
Chancellor Charles Reed’s priorities
for improving education in Florida.
The endowed chairs will draw top
teaching talent to the State, the
scholarships will lure more bright
students, and the commitment of
such funding will make the private
sector a partner with Florida’s
University System in providing
quality education.

Kenneth M. Good

The Florida State University
College of Law is pleased to be
included in the Good Gulfstream
Foundation’s commitment. The pro-
posed Chair in Growth Management
will enable the College to research
an area that is one of Florida’s
most pressing problems and to
expand its services to the citizens

of the State of Florida. |




Endowed Faculty Chairs To Be Established At College Of Law

In recent months, the Florida former lawyer, Tobias Simon, a
State University College of Law has noted civil rights lawyer who
announced two endowed faculty * served as an adjunct professor at
chairs in addition to the Eminent the College of Law for one year. A
Scholar Chair in International Law check for $600,000, the first por-
which was established last year. tion of the gift, was presented in

A gift of $1 million from the November.
estate of Miami businesswoman A chair in growth management

Ucola Katzentine will establish the was an.nounced on November 21,
Tobias Simon Chair in Public Law 1986, in Tampa by James W.
in memory of Ms. Katzentine’s Apthorp, Executive Vice President

Tobias Simon

of the Good Gulfstream Founda-
tion. The Foundation, named for
Gulfstream Chairman Kenneth M.
Good, emphasized its commitment
to Florida universities through
endowments of chairs and scholar-
ships to several Florida schools. In
addition to the endowed chair, the

Jennifer Hurst Kroner presents check for Public Law Chair to Dean Sandy

D’Alemberte and President Bernard Sliger. Left to right are Board of Florida State College of Law
Regents Chairman Terrell Sessums, Dean D’Alemberte, Foundation Presi- received funding for five merit
dent Hal Wilkins, Jennifer Hurst Kroner, President Bernard Sliger, Alumni scholarships. [

President Terry Russell, and FSU Foundation Chairman George Langford.

Calendar of Events

January Tl s BRI Classes Begin — Spring Semester
D i L Legal Studies Workshop — Professor Bruce Benson
7 B A ke CLE: Litigation in Federal Court (Videotaped) — Tallahassee
2913 0" Fa At Florida’s Water Future: Crisis or Opportunity — Tallahassee
February P T Placement Interviews Begin
(Y A Job Fair 1987 — Tampa
U LT 15200 R SO Ladd Lecture Series: ‘“Jurisdiction & Political Theory,” Professor Lea Brilmaer,
Yale University — Tallahassee
Tt 140 et CLE: Litigation in Federal Court (Videotaped) — Tallahassee
(00 AT S DRee Legal Studies Workshop — Professor Michael Ansaldi
QoM Law Week Begins
March ] RN Bk “Race Judicata’ — Tallahassee
At i Policy Studies Clinic: State-Local Relations Conference — Tallahassee
18200 bt Spring Break
26T Legal Studies Workshop — Professors Niel Betten and Edward Kenchel
April | e SR E R Classes End
May TS R Graduation
oG CLE: Advanced Legal Education for Assistant Public Defenders — Tallahassee
1 R MRl v Classes Begin — Summer Semester
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D’Alemberte

In writing this column, it has been my practice to
pick out the most significant news and comment on
that subject. In the past, I have written about the
significance of the great increase in state support
due largely to the leadership of James Harold
Thompson and, more recently, the legislative
funding (with major credit to Secretary of State
George Firestone and Senator Pat Thomas) for our
version of what Thomas Jefferson called the
“academical village.”” I've written about the
continued support of the alumni and about the
eminent scholar chair in International Law, which
was achieved through the efforts of B. K. Roberts,
Jake Belin and Senator Dempsey Barron.

You have already noted that this issue of the
Newletter contains many items and you will
understand that selection of a single important item
is not possible.

We don’t have a chair to announce. We have two
new chairs.

We don’t have a national champion moot court
team. We have two moot court teams with national
championships.

We don’t have merely some increase in alumni
support, faculty publications, student honors and
alumni distinction. We have such an abundance of
things to report that commentary from me would be
entirely too lengthy.

I mention only the two new eminent scholars
chairs and express thanks from the law school to
Ken Good and Jim Apthorp of Gulfstream
Development Company for their announced chair
and to the people who made possible our now fully-
funded Tobias Simon Chair. Jennifer Hurst Kroner
deserves our special thanks for that important step.

The flood of good news makes it hard to write a
Dean’s column, but it makes it very easy to be a
Dean.

Talbot ‘“‘Sandy’® D’Alemberte

Dean

From
The

President

Russell

Our Reunion Weekend, held on November 14, 15
and 16, was a great success. Nearly 50% of the
members of the Charter Class of the law school
returned to Tallahassee, reacquainted themselves
with old friends, visited the Longmire Building
which first housed our law school, and reminisced
about some cherished memories.

Elsewhere in this issue, I am certain you will see
other descriptions of the weekend and photographs
depicting some of the activities. It is a tribute to
our law school and to those who have led it over
the years, from Justice B. K. Roberts and Dean
Mason Ladd in the early years to our present Dean
Sandy D’Alemberte, that its spirit and reputation
have grown far beyond the normal expectations for
20 years.

Thanks to all who contributed to the success of
our Reunion Weekend and, in particular, Dean
D’Alemberte, Dean MacNamara, Elora Harwood,
and the members of our Reunion Weekend
Committee, chaired by Bob Perkins.

This was a milestone in the history of our law
school, and I know I speak for every member of
the Charter Class in saying that we were proud to
be a part of it.

Terrence J. Russell
President

Editor:
Elora B. Harwood

Graphic Designer:

Laurie Platkin/ADvice
Faculty Advisor:

Stephen R. MacNamara

—
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iidal ALUMNI REUNION AND
21964986 HOMECOMING E

' hd ° ° rniture as well so that all would
Alumni Reunion And Homecoming Combine B et iy of sehool

Listening as Dickson brought to life

For A Full November Weekend Of Activities B ot dires

tion of Mason Ladd were two

DCA Judge Jimmy Joanos, a member
of the Founding Committee of the

Never before have so many
exciting alumni events been held in
one weekend! Friday and Saturday,
November 14 and 15, 1986, were
crammed with activities for law
alumni as the Alumni Reunion

celebrated their 10th Reunion at the
Conference Center with a dinner
and a rousing good time! Spear-
heading the arrangements for the
reunion dinner was Ralph Martinez
of Orlando. Approximately 70

members of the Founding
Committee for the law school,
Justice B. K. Roberts and Judge
Jimmy Joanos.

At noon, Moot Court alumni were
hosted by Professor William
VanDercreek and Moot Court

College of Law, was present at the
Reunion Brunch.

Weekend was held on the same persons attended.
weekend as University Homecoming. Saturday saw another round of B ot the, anpual i, Clae
This fall was the 20th year since events. The highlight of the day was Fe;)t-‘ S s afternoon tootball
‘ the College of Law opened its doors the Alumni Reunion Brunch held at rlorl Omni el fon.tlhe
i‘ in September 1966. To commemo- the Florida State Conference Center. %—;:Ifc;ci:ling g eer and Oysters on
I rate the occasion, members of the Again the Charter Class was he Patio party. Oysters were in
- Charter Class of the College of Law recognized. The Brunch speaker f© ful B { for the approxi-
| I were honored as special guests. was Professor David F. Dickson, the plentll uzss(l)l e ysts who ranged from
On Friday evening, a reception only one of the original faculty fate’y e
was held for Charter Class members still teaching at the
members. Approximately 35 of the College of Law. He reviewed the
‘ 92 graduates gathered in Longmire early beginnings of the law school,
l Lounge with their guests. Also pointing out that the first faculty
- attending were faculty members who members found themselves not only 2
‘ ‘ taught during those early days in reparing for class but moving Professor Dave Dickson told tales of early
|l Longmire including David Dickson, 2 R saloeldage, NG ALUMA

| Francis N. ““‘Pete” Millett, James

[ Clark, William VanDercreek,
Charles Ehrhardt and John Yetter.
[l Many tales were told about the first

days of the law school when Mason
Ladd patrolled the hallways

We do not have the correct addresses , j-=
i listed below. Please \ ; =
for the alumni listed below. :

help us keep our lists up-to-date by : : :
infcl')rming tlrl)e Law Alumni Office if Charter Class members Bob Perkins and Jon Wheeler shared memories at the

you know the address for a ‘“‘missing Homecoming Oyster Party.
alum.’ Also, please remember to notify

13

checking notebooks and policing the the office if you move. The “missing
| dress code. Following the reception, alumni’ are:
the class members went upstairs to
relive the hours spent in their one Gerald Emory Andersen........ L
and only classroom. Cynthia Boykin Austin ......... }ggg
Earlier events on Friday were a Jo.hn Brown ..... e o o
CLE program on “‘Litigation in 11\;[1011%1 EC C(;(nnel """"""" 1973
Federal Courts” which was held at i i Lagy
the Florida State Conference Center El:i“l,ar d josz De Gua;r'd.i;)ia ...... 1978
and an Awards and Scholarships B bhen C. Johnson . ..........- 1979
Day ceremony held at the College of Margaret A. Lamar ............ 1980
. Law to recognize academic Marie Shull McFadden ......... 1979
\ I achievements of current stirdenits Present at the Alumni Brunch were Justice Raymond Ehrlich, Alum Bonnie Satterfield, and K 1 Nah 92
I 3 Alumni President Terry Russell. L e R 1986
| and recent graduates. S TR BT | I L
| Law Revie\‘/v members and alumni gobert Kaxk Senior’ .. sl cevis: by o B.K- RoBierrs. amamber of the law schoola  EoundingtGamittes, talks willi Third
| attended their annual banquet on On Stowers . ............o.ns : Class graduate.
o i ] Jack Adrian Whitley. 1T 1976  DCA Judge Jim Jorgenson, a Charter Class g
I Friday evening and heard comments  drian Whitley, 1T .. v

| i | by Chancellor Charles Reed. At the
: same time, the Class of 1976




Charter Class members to recent
graduates.

Charter Class grads had one last
opportunity to visit during a
Barbeque held at the law school
after the football game. They had
not tired of talking to each other
and were still telling stories and
reliving memories.

It was a great weekend! Alumni
were enthusiastic about all the
changes and activities at the College
of Law and happy to see fellow
grads and catch up on the news.

Job Notice Bulletin
Available to Alums

The Placement Office publishes an
Alumni Job Notice Bulletin that is mailed
out during the first or second week of
each month. It contains a current listing
of all job openings on file with the
Placement Office. If you are interested in
being placed on the mailing list to receive
the Job Notice Bulletin, please contact
Elora Harwood in the Placement Office,
College of Law, Florida State University,
Tallahassee, FL 32306, or call
904/644-4495.

Among Charter Class graduates gathering for the Friday
Reception were Al Clark, Marshall Gifford and Steve
Cheeseman.

A family affair! Brothers Carlos () and Jose Diez-
Arguelles, both graduates of the College of Law, brought
wives Cindy and Lisa (r) to the Oyster Party. Is baby Alex
a future law student?

Approximately 250 alums and guests were present for
the Beer and Oyster Party prior to the Homecoming Foot-
ball game.

The past few months have seen
remarkable changes in the
appearance of the houses on the
Village Green. The Caldwell house
is undergoing renovation, and
although it will not be completed
for some time, the work is
progressing smoothly.

On October 22, 1986, the
Harrison-Hobby house, which was
donated by Judge Anne Booth and
Ms. Sara Shaw, was dedicated in a
ceremony held on the Village
Green. At that time, the house was
named the Sarah Payne Cawthon
House in memory of Sarah Payne
Cawthon, mother of Judge Booth

Village Green Changing;
Cawthon House Dedicated

" and Ms. Shaw. Presiding at the

dedication was Dr. Augustus
Turnbull, Provost of Florida State
University. Judge Booth gave
remarks about Sarah Payne
Cawthon and presented the house to
the University. The gift was
accepted by Dr. Turnbull.
Additional remarks were made by
George Firestone, Secretary of State,
Senator Pat Thomas, and Dean
Talbot D’Alemberte. Approximately
200 guests were present including
former Gov. LeRoy Collins. Among
the family members in attendance
were Mr. Rainey Cawthon and

Judge Anne Booth. —

Secretary of State George
Firestone talks with Senator Pat
Thomas at the dedication of the
Cawthon House. In the
background is Mr. Rainey
Cawthon.

The old blends with the
new as the Caldwell House
renovation takes shape.

Judge Anne Booth spoke at the
ceremony dedicating the Sarah
Payne Cawthon House.

The Caldwell House
arrived safely at the Village
Green in July.




BOOK AWARDS

$3,000 Book Awards

Ausley, McMullen, McGehee, Carothers & Proctor. . .. .........uuue e DS Evidence
Lazeyel) B eltzy- oo S R . Lol Jn . R e et S L Torts Achievement Award
DexteriDonplassis o5 = ISRRUESTant . | | L, Do he A e M S0 TH VRIS U LT e S0 PR ST Torts
Bros &NBancell NP ANPRCTUIsIIctime | 0 L e sl e SRS L DS e R Evidence
CormangaMatthew: NERSRENeRmEIN . | . e S s e L SRS S S SR e Torts
Holland &g Kmychioreee: SagrePbat aomie, | o RO PRGN e s A Environmental Law Achievement
HileyCuild ayKnersteiner &@lucker: PA. . oo bt b Sonrs st £ S AU | 5 s e Civil Procedure
Roberti GaKepnimant s it Neeme. . TS e ORI 'y, i ek sc A i VT ST BT e Criminal Law
RovlandiPaiiKincey,l Sol b it Bl R L0 o0 e Gl O s bl UL D L R B Torts
Messer@Viickens 2C@aparelloErenchi&s Madsen ... . . (B abs et S i ol e L Taxation
Richard®NahstollNe o vl By . | i il w1 S e R Professional Responsibility
lrankerSkeldingi@ostivan MM cVorl &l aBasky.i- o <. Sr et ISR N S e - Constitutional Law II
Ruden:sBarmett: McClosky.  Schusteri& Russell, P:A 5550 SFEs EamEe s fn 8 0 e e R Property
Rumbergers Kirk, Caldwell, Gabaniss & Burke ... ..co..diet e o Law Review — Top Trial Practice Article
Stearns,@Weaver. Miller, iWeissler, Alhadeff & {Stteraon. & o L repssir sl S0 s B8 e Business Law
SteelSHectors Sal)avas "B EEIEE a0 n, A ek S R L Constitutional Law I
$2,000 Book Awards
Johnw At Bar|ey SIAREGETaTes = ey e e TSR, SimadriGr. afinds ™ Tauadih G000 L0 =T TR Commercial Paper
Bryant Miller QRO vRMee et e i s Conl owi ol o, S8 b & o st dld s State Constitutional Law
Kenneth2lban di AmySGonmons SRS TREEINSEEIE VIS » bt T TRt e e e T Trial Practice
GrayEH s RO hin s onE A A e e s ARG Business Associations
Llaggardi & Kinlkland S et = | = e e S s b ORI STT el L et B Trial Practice
EHopping:¢BoydiiEneent&atSamsn i /. . SHUu S wsmments £0 00 G0 st sl o et Environmental Law
Bagretti G oln oIS R SR L s T e e International Law
Roberts, Baggetti®liaFace &Richard S S i i 0 o i e e e State Constitutional Law
$1,000 Book Awards
BARBRI e T S c i S et o S0 S e i e L s iy e Top First Year Student Award
BillineFQACTmning ramBRs s e ais | SRR S s b s et e Trial Advocacy
MrSandiMrsSlocephNR =B oydiASTs i -5 - SRS o405 st e it il e e e e T Law Review
UlarlcEPartinston SHastSliacey dBond & iStackhouse b i, v, bt b s o Faculty Designated Award
ilenyMemberssei@lassto 6Tt s SSRNIRS NI e e 8 Bob Tirelli Book Award in Remedies
BnthonyaGlevelandiandiBruceslicinbaclkly St EEIEIE - ey B D Public Labor Law
RichatdiB o Co L e . i s B o e e e Supreme Court Role Playing
Davisludlins &aSimp=ontBA G S8 - s s e sh i B el S Statutory Interpretation
RobertandiirancesHErvint, CoRN . = o SR e el DB RO LR Administrative law
Maty@B-fandiNicholasyREEricdmant. . .- - i de o s (it Lol bl i o SRINEE AR I RUREIER e iR Moot Court
Wayne Hogan and Gary Williams ..................... s e e ORI AL A Law & Public Opinion
JohnzonigBlakelydPopegBokor SERuppel, PAT TSR T1 LRI i el e Partnership Tax
awtomMIBang ford e T s S e e R I S et Bl Sy sl AL Professor of the Year
Levin, Warfield, Middlebrooks, Mabie, Thomas, Mays & Mitehiell; AP T e . Legal Process
DouggandiMarsha Lyenst 2R auSgion: 000 Do/l o Shesioeeclite §o 0§ SrBlati T 0 walici e Moot Court Best Oralist
MeliMartinez - oh e G ils 5000y S ol i viris i o S S 0 ] e il a0 e O S R Insurance Law
JamesRHoPN leyerB i iR e e - wnsic 0 [ py 00 e ek e liogimiiio ST | S SO Commercial Law
LandersgRarsonst&@Whifelder - - . 2. o 0 Sl i s ROl TR e ORIt Saaiie s o Legislation
BeirsoliiBoroughsMGrimm:, Bennett & Griffin, PA. Ay, sty e m i i S e Securities Regulations
Viviantand®ThomasdPelham @Sy - o0 0 el S0 i - i i S e ot S Land Use Regulations
RobenWE Berkins: SRS el o i s M o Sl ol el S SR Florida Administrative Practice
LB il bron s oo ditien s Lo RN SRR oot c P 1 SO E i o e R e e T Private Labor Law
HA Mo kBB v el SRR R s, i o e S GRS S e i T Legal History
ShackleforndsHarriorsStallineet®r Byans, PAL .. .. 5 oo, nan s auBR S S e et i e Litigation Skills
lallabiasseeSBaviAssociation el | [ o, e o D e siiee e 0 S S Valedictorian Award
ilayloa & BVansMatveMIPIARESS bl ), | LR e e T R U Real Estate Transaction
George Tragos, Richard Logsdon and Marc Salton .................................. Florida Criminal Procedure
CassiVickersiand Robert/Goldman . . ... .. ..., . .5 it e, ot s h S SRS s ST State & Local Tax

New sponsors shown in bold print.
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FUNDRAISING

Fundraising Goal is in Sight

With six and a half months of
our Annual Giving Drive complete,
Secretary-Treasurer Wayne Hogan
reports that the Alumni Association
has raised over $145,000 in cash
and pledges toward our $150,000
goal for fiscal year 1986-1987. Most
of the funds have come from the
very successful Book Awards pro-
gram which had almost 50 sponsors
as of December 31, 1986. The book
award breakdown consists of
$80,000 cash-in-hand and $12,000

in outstanding pledges.

Hogan Scholarship
Established

The College of Law announced in
January the establishment of the
Wayne and Patricia Hogan
Endowed Scholarship Fund. A con-
tribution of $10,000 was given by
Mr. and Mrs. Hogan to provide a
continuing scholarship for students
in the College of Law. Hogan said
he hoped that the gift would in
some small way repay the law
school for all the benefits it has
given to him.

Hogan is a 1972 graduate of the
College of Law Alumni Association
and Chairman of the College’s
Alumni Award Giving Drive. He
has played a key role in helping
raise more than $145,000 in
unrestricted funds this year.

He and his wife, Patricia, reside in
Jacksonville where he is a partner
in the firm of Brown, Terrell,

Hogan & FEllis. —

Since it began on November 1,
the Alumni Annual Giving Drive
has collected over $31,000 which is
more than 40% of this year’s
$59,400 goal. Final accounting by
class should be ready for the next
newsletter. Rounding out the
$145,000 raised thus far are Presi-
dent’s Club contributions which
total $14,000 cash to the College of
Law. Of this amount, $4,230 is
from faculty contributors to the
President’s Club. Faculty contribu-
tions other than the President’s

ject to Dean Sandy D’Alemberte.

Club totalled $6,487, up from
$5,678 last year.

Your generosity is greatly appre-
ciated and your continued support
is encouraged. These unrestricted
funds allow the College of Law to
continue doing things that make the
difference in our growth from a
good law school to a great law
school. Please remember that no
contribution is considered too small
and that 25% of all contributions
go to our students as scholarships

and cash awards. i

Governor Bob Graham presents a check for $2.4 million for the Village Green Pro-




CLE CLE PROGRAMS

Fall CLE Programs Draw Record Crowds

Continuing legal education
programs sponsored by the College
of Law in Fall 1986 attracted a
record number of participants.

In September, 1986, a conference
on “The Legal and Ethical
Dilemmas of Health Care” was
held at the Florida State Confer-
ence Center in Tallahassee. Appro-
ximately 130 persons were in
attendance. The conference fea-
tured state and national speakers
who discussed the health care
dilemmas facing society in the next
decade.

A conference on Condominium
Living and the Aging was
sponsored jointly by the College of
Law and the Bureau of Condomi-
niums on September 23 and 24,
1986, in Tallahassee. The confer-
ence was initiated to discuss and
debate topics of significance to the
aging population residing in
condominiums.

The program on Civil Litigation
in Federal Court was held on
Friday, November 14, 1986, during
the Alumni Reunion Weekend. An
overflow crowd of 230 persons
registered for the program.
Speakers included Judge Peter T.
Fay of the U.S. Court of Appeals
for the 11th Circuit, Professor
Robert Blakey of Notre Dame Law
School, Marsha Lyons of Lyons &
Farrar, P.A., in Miami, Professor
William VanDercreek and
Professor Charles Ehrhardt.
Leading a panel discussion were
Judges William Stafford and
Maurice Paul of the U.S. District
Court, Northern District of
Florida.

Programs offered for Spring 1987
include Litigation in Federal Court
(videotaped presentations in
January and February) and
Florida’s Water Future: Crisis or
Opportunity, a conference held in _
January. In May and August, an
education program for public

defenders will be conducted by the
College of Law for the Florida
Public Defenders Association. Pro-
ject Director for the grant is Nancy
Daniels, Director of Clinical Pro-
grams. Law faculty assisting in the
program will be James Alfini and

Charles Ehrhardt. [

Judge Peter T. Fay and Professor Robert Blakey were speakers for the Civil Litigation CLE.

Pictured (I-r) are Judge Fay, Dean D’Alemberte, Professor Blakey and Professor Charles
Ehrhardt.

Recent CLE programs attracted record crowds. ‘

Law School Chosen

to Participate in

Legislative Weekend

Legislative Weekend was held on
November 29, 1986, in Tallahassee,
to honor newly elected and current
members of the Legislature. The
College of Law and the Computing
Center at Florida State were
selected to be involved in the

Weekend.

Following programs at the Civic
Center and the Florida State
Conference Center, the College of
Law hosted a luncheon at the law
building. In addition to enjoying
the lunch, legislators reviewed
materials describing the programs
of the College and were shown the
model of the Village Green.

In spite of inclement weather,
approximately 50 persons were in
attendance. Among the newly
elected legislators was Ronnie
Glickman of Hillsborough County
who graduated from the College of
Law in the Class of 1981. Guests
included University President
Bernard Sliger, Vice President for
University Relations Pat Hogan,
and College of Law Alumni
Association President Terry Russell
and Secretary Wayne Hogan. Also
present were Dr. Jim Hinson and
his wife from Tallahassee
Community College.

During the gathering, a check for
$600,000 was presented to Dr.
Sliger and Dean D’Alemberte by
Jennifer Hurst Kroner. This is the
first portion of a gift of over $1
million from the estate of Miami
businesswoman Ucola Katzentine in
memory of her former lawyer and
former College of Law Professor,

Tobias Simon. e

Legislators, university officials and alumni enjoyed lunch at the law school during

Legislative Weekend.

Alumni Successful in
Recent Elections

The Fall elections produced
favorable results for several College
of Law alums. Congratulations to
all!

Those reelected or recently
elected to office are listed below:

Florida Senate

Ken Jenne Senate District 32

Florida House of Representatives

Chris Meffert House District 25
Peter M. Dunbar House District 50
Ron Glickman House District 66
Mike Abrams  House District 101

Circuit Court Judges
Kim C. Hammond Seventh Circuit
Emerson Thompson, Jr.Ninth Circuit

County Court Judges

Celeste H. Muir Dade County
Alfred Washington = Duval County
David E. Bembry Hamilton County
Radford R. Sturgis Lee County
Charles B. Curry Polk County
Robert K. Mathis St. Johns County
James W. Midelis St. Lucie County

o

Legislative visitors reviewed brochures
and publications describing law school
programs.




Law Partners provided refreshments and
sold T-shirts at Parents/Spouse Day.

Parents/Spouse Day
Brings Families of
Students to Campus

The second annual
Parents/Spouse Day was held on
Saturday, October 18, 1986, at the
College of Law. Dean John Yetter
and Dr. Elizabeth Bedell, Director
of Student Affairs, greeted
approximately 200 parents and
spouses at 10:00 AM. Donuts and
coffee provided by the Law
Partners were served in the
Student Lounge, and tours of the
Law School were given by Student
Bar Association representatives.

At 11:00 AM, Dean D’Alemberte
welcomed the group and
introduced the ‘“main event” — a
typical first year class taught by
Professor Jacobs. This mock class
provided family members a first-
hand look at the law school
experience. Following the class, a
lunch provided by Law Partners
was served on the lawn.

Parents/Spouse Day has proved
to be such a successful event that it
is fast becoming a College of Law

annual tradition. —

PARENTS AND PARTNERS DAY

Student Karen Childers had as guests her husband and her parents, Senator and Mrs. W.D.
Childers.

LS b s

Parents and spous
mock class taught
Jacobs.

es were treated to a
by Professor Joe
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Pre-Law Advisors

Visit College Of Law

A group of pre-law advisors from
several Florida colleges were invited
to visit the F.S.U. College of Law
campus in October, 1986. During
their day and a half visit, they met
with Dean Sandy D’Alemberte and
with associate deans and faculty
members. Other activities included
sitting in on Professor Gey’s Con-
stitutional Law class and meeting
with law students.

Attending were Dr. Robert
Anderson of the University of West
Florida, Dr. Larry Morehouse of
the University of South Florida,
Ms. Mickey Lewis of the University
of Miami, and Dr. Joanne
Passafiume of Miami-Dade Com-

munity College. [e—

——

POLICY STUDIES

Policy Studies Clinic’s Gender Bias
Study Receives Wide Attention

The Policy Studies Clinic’s
monograph, Gender Bias: Its
Effects on Justice in Florida, has
been receiving considerable
attention in the press recently. This
report details areas where sex bias
appears to have an impact on the
way the State’s legal system deals
with people.

Among the report’s findings are
the following: (1) Most parents who
need court ordered child support
are women but the enforcement
rate is only 28%; (2) virtually all
rape victims are women, but 29.2%
of sentences are mitigated; and (3)
male attorneys continue to earn
more than female attorneys with
comparable experience.

Several states have found similar
discrepancies based on sex in the

context of courts and law practice.
They have established task forces,
authorized by their state supreme
courts, to find the causes and
attempt to correct the imbalances.
The Policy Studies Clinic’s report
has recommended that similar steps
be taken in Florida.

Since the monograph was
released in early September, 1986,
the Florida Bar has given official
support to this recommendation
through a resolution and by
committing $16,000 in funding for
further work. Chief Justice Parker
Lee MacDonald has approved the
appointment of a Supreme Court
task force to take up where the
monograph left off and has
indicated that race bias may be

examined as well. —

Policy Studies Receives Research Grant

The Institute of Government
recently awarded the College of
Law’s Policy Studies Clinic a STAR
research grant of $28,500. The
purpose of the grant is to identify
the most pressing budgetary,
programmatic, and administrative
issues that are confronting state and
local governments and changing
intergovernmental relations. The
project includes three regional
public forums, a conference, and a
final report that will be submitted
to the Legislature and to the
Department of Community Affairs
(DCA), the sponsoring agency.

Florida is at a critical juncture
insofar as the respective roles of
state and local governments are

concerned. The state is experiencing
change at a sobering rate; forces
beyond its control, i.e., aid reduc-
tion by the federal government and
rapid population growth, are
shaping that change. Neither state
nor local governments can respond
adequately without adopting a more
responsive and more flexible inter-
governmental system. This project
will contribute to the public interest
by identifying specific policy
changes that should be made.
Moreover, it could serve as a model
for other states to employ as they
attempt to cope with the need for
reform.

Completion date for the project is

April, 1987. i
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Policy Studies Director Donna Christie
and Associate Director Wayne Clark.

Programs
Prison Overcrowding Conference
Privatization Seminar
Minority Business Conference
Federal Tax Policy and Tax
Deficit Conference
Condominium Living and the
Elderly Conference
Fair Housing Conference
Florida Water Quality Conference
State-Local Government Relations
Conference

Publications

Gender Bias in the Justice System

Florida Governor’s Transition
Report

Study of States’ Endowment and
Donative Gifts Programs for
Higher Education

Survey of Studies on Race-Bias in
the Justice System

HRS Funding Crisis

Projected:

Florida’s Juvenile Justice System

Florida’s Water Quality

Legislative Ethics

State-Local Government Relations

Beach Restoration, Access,
Accretion

Election Reforms

Fraudulent Conveyances

Criminals in Mental Institutions




Oxford Summer
Program Open To
Law Students and
Members of the Bar

For the fifteenth straight year, the
College of Law will sponsor its

Summer Program in Law at Oxford.

The program will be conducted
from June 29 to August 6, 1987,
and will offer students an
opportunity to study comparative
law, EEC law, French civil law and
the development of the English
Common Law where it all began.

The program is open to law
students in good standing and to
graduates of approved law schools
interested in enhancing their legal
education. Florida State’s program
is the oldest of five law school
programs in Oxford approved by
the ABA.

Six two-hour courses will be
offered, four taught by tenured
faculty members of the University
of Oxford and two taught by F.S.U.
faculty. Oxford faculty include
Jeffrey Hackney, who has taught in
the program since 1974, John Bell,
Daniel Prentice and Derrick Wyatt

who is expected to teach at the
College of Law in Fall 1987. F.S.U.
faculty will be Kenneth Vinson and
John Yetter.

This is a chance to learn about
the law while residing in Oxford,
one of the greatest architectural and
cultural treasures of the world. Cost
of registration, tuition, room, board
and program fees is approximately

$1,700. For a program brochure and -

further information, contact
Associate Dean Edwin M.
Schroeder, College of Law, Florida
State University, Tallahassee, FL
32306, 904/644-4578. [

St. Edmund Hall, Oxford

Yugoslav Summer Seminar

Includes CLE Program

Fifteen law students from F.S.U.
attended the Summer 1986 seminar
program sponsored by the Center
for Yugoslav/American Studies in
Dubrovnik, Yugoslavia. Sessions
were held at the Inter-University
Centre of Post-Graduate Studies.
The occasion was highlighted by
the fact that it was the Center’s
25th Anniversary.

More than 100 European and
American universities are members
of the Center, including Florida
State University. Professor William
VanDercreek is a member of the

Yugoslav/American Joint Advisory
Council.

The College of Law sponsored a
one-week CLE program in conjunc-
tion with the seminar. Judge
William Stafford, Chief Judge of
the Northern District of Florida
and Dean Sandy D’Alemberte par-
ticipated in the program. Yugosla-
vian jurists included the Chief
Justice of the Constitutional Court
of Yugoslavia and the Chief Justice
of the Constitutional Court of Ser-
bia. A similar program is planned
for the summer of 1987. g——o
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INTERNATIONAL PROGRAMS

Professor Griffith

Barbados, West
Indies Is Site Of New
Summer Program

The College of Law will conduct
its first annual Summer Program in
Law at Barbados, West Indies, from
June 29 to July 29, 1987. The
objective of the program is to give
students the opportunity to study
comparative law in a Caribbean
setting.

Courses will be offered in Com-
parative Constitutional Law, Foreign
Investment Law in the Com-
monwealth Caribbean, Immigration
Law of the United States, and Legal
Institutions of the Commonwealth
Caribbean. Faculty members
include Steve Goldstein and Elwyn
Griffith of the College of Law, and
A. R. Carnegie, A. D. Burgess, and
N. J. O. Liverpool of the University
of West Indies.

The program is open to any stu-
dent in good standing in an ABA
approved law school or a Canadian
recognized law school and to
graduates of approved law schools.
The deadline for registration and
payment of fees is April 30, 1987.

For additional information, con-
tact: Director, Summer Program in
Law at Barbados, Florida State
University College of Law,

Tallahassee, FL 32306-1034. g—

Bt Sk
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British, U.S. Judges
Learn From Each

Other in Oxford

Program

Judges returning from the
Advanced Seminar in Anglo-
American Jurisprudence at
Wadham College, Oxford
University, England, this summer
gave high marks to Florida State
University College of Law and the
National Judicial College, the
sponsoring agencies. The two-week
program emphasized a history of
the English court system and the
British legal profession with an
overview of current legal questions
facing the United Kingdom today.

Over 40 trial judges from the
U.S. were in attendance. Members
of the U.S. Supreme Court
including Justice John Paul Stevens
and state supreme court justices
including Florida Supreme Court
Justice Ben Overton were among
this number. The seminar faculty
was drawn from Oxford,
Cambridge and the London School
of Economics.

Professor Charles Ehrhardt, co-
director of the program, stated that
the seminar provided insight into
the way things are done in this
country. One result of the seminar
was a look at the two systems and
a comparison of their relative
strengths and weaknesses. Some
held the view that the British do a
better job of running their legal
system. Ehrhardt commented,
“‘Surprisingly, they do it more
effectively, but our legal system is
clearly more protective of the
individual and individual rights
than the English system.” g—ou

Attending the Oxford Seminar were (I-r) Professor and Mrs. Charles
Ehrhardt, U.S. Supreme Court Justice John Paul Stevens, Dean
D’Alemberte, and Justice and Mrs. Ben Overton.

Professor Jeffrey Hackney of Wadham Col-
lege and Chief Justice Doug Amdahl of the
Minnesota Supreme Court converse during
a break in the Seminar.
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John Mortimer (c), British barrister and
playwright, visits with Judge and Mrs. Gor-
don Melson of Oklahoma. Mortimer is the
author of Rumpole of the Bailey.




Grads and Students Recognized at
Awards and Scholarships Day

The Second Annual Awards and Scholarships Day was held at the College
of Law on November 14, 1986. Over 250 students, faculty and alumni were
present for the ceremonies.

During the event, 125 Alumni Medals of Merit were given to students
who received the highest grade in courses during the 1985-86 academic
year. Sixty-five book award plaques and $4,500 in cash gifts associated with
the book awards were also distributed during the ceremony.

Scholarship awards totalling more than $23,000 were presented by Dean
D’Alemberte and individual scholarship sponsors. All scholarship recipients
are listed below.

The Alumni Medals of Merit were ordered minted by the Alumni Board
of Directors two years ago. They resemble Olympic medals with garnet and
gold drapes and have the course, semester and year engraved on the
reverse side. Over 108 individuals received the 125 medals that were given,
showing once again that the distribution of the highest grade in a course is
spread out among the entire student body.

A certain number of medals were delivered to the College in error in
coin form. If you received the highest grade in a course while at the
College of Law and would like one of these coins as a memento, please
write Dean D’Alemberte informing him of your desire to receive one. With
your request, be sure to include the name of the course in which you
recieved the highest grade during your tenure at the College of Law. Dean
D’Alemberte will answer your request as long as the coins are available.

Ervin, Varn, Jacobs, Odom & Kitchen .................... Sandra Ross
James Harold Thempson . 5tk i - Gl s, . 810 Jose Arrojo
Susan Donavan, David Theriaque, Ed Suarez, Jacinta Mathis
Eugenei{Tubbst i ik, dole ag b EETEREESIRIR o Mk i Jim Knight
Alumni Endowed”..'. 000U DU L SRS Steve Leifman
Guyte MeCord | i, oo e S Leonard Dietzen
NeLCIONM . ... i e ens SRR L Marshall Osofsky
Baulf&iErin’Shelley ). . . ¢ . 50000 0 L RN S S Rosemary Eure
Sandra Barr ........... Dot IR LBt T Dan Brown
JoiiStandley 1 508 5 S0 ot RIS | e s e Robin Suarez
N edell . < e ts dohh R IS, | . L i 0L e Libby West
Isom & Isom Family Scholarship .............. Paul and Pam Anderson
Blank-Miller Scholarship ........................ John VanLaningham
Bailey/schalmrship .. o0 LReRaie®, L0 L e Mahna Salter

Steve Pinchet, James Walsh, John Walsh, Danny O’Shea, Robert
Paradela, Matt Steffey, Paul Anderson, Peter Armold, Doug Starcher

AlummnifRe cruitment) TREEEEREERNETL L L Amy Beisner
Doug Starcher, Jacinta Mathis, Laura Moneyhun, Carlos Ramos,

Miguel Delao

BIKSF&PM AnyiR oberts S eraisiaing | 00l Greg Hearing
Angel Giminez, Pam Mark

Paul and Pam Anderson were recipients of
the Isom and Isom Family Scholarship.

Sandra Ross received the Ervin, Varn Law
Firm Scholarship as well as several Book
Awards.

A: Scholarship winners included (I-r) Leonard Dietzen, Libby

West, Angel Gomez, Robin Saurez, and Dan Brown.

B: Recipients of Alumni Medals of Merit proudly display their
medals.

C: Alumni Association President-elect Don Gifford (r)
congratulates Steve Leifman after presenting him with the
Alumni Endowed Scholarship.

D: James Harold Thompson Scholarship winners were (I-r) David
Theriaque, Jacinta Mathis, Ed Suarez, Susan Donovan and
Jose Arrojo.

E: Dean John Yetter presents Professor Martin Scordato with the
Municipal Code Corporation Professor of the Year Award.




Law School Leads
the Way in Video

Tape Projects
The F.S.U. College of Law is set-

ting the pace nationally in law-
related video by creating new ways
to use video tape in the classroom
and the courtroom and as a tool to
bring the people and their legal
system closer together.

Every oral argument presented at
the Florida Supreme Court since
January of 1985 has been video
taped. These video tapes are
archived in the Law Library and
are available for viewing.

A six-hour Continuing Legal
Education program on Civil Litiga-
tion in Federal Courts was taped at
the Florida State Conference Center
in November; it is available by mail
from the College of Law CLE
Office. The videotape of another
CLE program, Legal and Ethical
Dilemmas of Health Care, is
nearing completion.

Video Discussion
Features Fred

Friendly of CBS

A roundtable discussion was
hosted by the Video Unit of the
College of Law in December 1986.
The discussion concerned the
utilization of video tape to' better
inform the public about the legal
system.

Participants in the discussion
included Fred W. Friendly, former
President of CBS News and Pro-
fessor Emeritus of Journalism at
Columbia University; Steve Tello,
Senior Producer of ABC World
News Tonight; John Thomas,
Managing Director of Florida
Public Broadcasting’s Today in the
Legislature; Ed Herp, General
Manager of WFSU-TV; and
reporters and news directors from

the Tallahassee area. F—

Mark Evans (l) and Carl Voelcker conduct one of the CLE taping sessions.

Other projects at various stages of
completion include a video juror’s
handbook and a video on how to
argue before the Florida Supreme
Court. Also, a series of edited oral
arguments from the Florida
Supreme Court is set to debut
statewide on cable in 1987.

Building on the experience in the
Florida Supreme Court, the College

Mason Ladd Lectures
Held In November

The most recent Mason Ladd
Memorial Lecture was held on
Thursday, November 6, 1986, at the
College of Law. The speaker was
Duncan Kennedy, Professor of Law
at Harvard University. His address
was titled “‘Enforcing the Warrantee
of Habitability: Against Class
Violence Through the Market.”
Following the lecture, a reception
and discussion was held for faculty
members.

The speaker for the Spring 1987
Ladd Lecture will be Lea Brilmayer,
Professor of Law at Yale University.

i

of Law has presented a proposal to
William H. Rehnquist, Chief
Justice of the United States, to
video tape oral arguments at the
High Court. No video taping has
ever been allowed in the U.S.
Supreme Court. Hopefully, the law
school’s proposal will create
interest and receive favorable
consideration.

Duncan Kennedy

School of Theatre: Southern Musical
Revue

The Brown Bag Lunch Lecture
Series continues to draw an
interested audience as a variety of
programs are presented in the
student lounge. Featured during the
Fall Semester were speakers ranging
from Flo Kennedy (the Meese
Commission Pornography Report) to
Pat Kennedy, FSU Basketball
Coach, and entertainment such as
the Meliora Quartet of the FSU
School of Music.

The Brown Bag Series will
continue in the Spring Semester
with programs in January to include
the Barbados Summer Program, a
visit from John Moore, Executive
Director of the Florida Board of
Bar Examiners, and a speaker for
Martin Luther King Day.

Students from the School of Theatre
performed the inquisition scene from
“Saint Joan” by George Bernard Shaw
at the First District Court of Appeal
on December 3. The College of Law
sponsored the production to honor
the Supreme Court justices and the
First District Court of Appeal judges
for their support of College of Law
activities.




Michael Ansaldi presented a paper,
“The German Llewellyn: Karl
Llewellyn’s ‘German’ Theories of
Legal Sociology,” before a panel
entitled ‘““Common Law Jurispru-
dence as a Social Science” at the
Social Science History Association
Conference in St. Louis,
Missouri, on October 17, 1986.

Donna Christie recently completed
an article, ‘“Comparative Marine
Resource Management and
Environmental Assessment in the
United States and Canada,’
published at 23 San Diego Law
Review 491 (1986), the lead
article in the Review’s annual
Law of the Sea Symposium.
Christie attended a conference on
“Florida’s Coastal Future: The
Challenge Remains’’ in Miami on
September 29-30, 1986, where
she spoke on ‘““Toward a State
Ocean Policy”’ and served as
moderator for a panel on
“Managing Coastal Conflict.”
Professor Christie has been
appointed Director of the Policy
Studies Clinic for 1986-87.

Wayne Clark served on the
Transition Task Force set up by
the Governor’s office to prepare a
package of information on State
agencies and the Executive Office
of the Governor. The report
outlined various functions and
responsibilities of the offices,
thereby easing the transition to
the new administration.

Patricia Dore made a presentation
on Judicial Review of
Administrative Action to the
Florida Appellate Judges at their
Education Meeting in Longboat
Key on October 10, 1986. On
January 14, 1987, Dore spoke at
the Florida Conference of County
Court Judges’ Education Meeting
in Orlando on the topic ““‘Don’t
Forget to Consider the State
Constitution.”

Charles Ehrhardt addressed a
workshop for Federal Judges in

FACULTY NOTES

the Sixth Circuit in Nashville on
December 6, 1986.

Steven Goldstein recently
completed an article, ‘‘Settlement
Offers Contingent Upon Waiver of
Attorney Fees: A Continuing
Dilemma after Evans v. Jeff D.,”’
which was published at 20
Clearinghouse Review 691
(October, 1986). He also prepared
a video tape on procedural
obstacles to litigating public
interest claims in federal court;
the tape was used at a federal
litigation CLE program held in
Orlando in mid-September, 1986.
Goldstein spent the Fall Semester
as a visiting professor of law at
the University of San Diego
School of Law in California. He
has been named as one of the
faculty members for the new
Barbados Summer Program
which begins in 1987.

Elwin Griffith has been named as
one of the faculty members for
the new Barbados Summer
Program which begins in 1987.

Adam Hirsch was Commentator on
“The Transformation of
Punishment in England and
North America 1750-1850,” a
panel discussion at the Annual
Meeting of the American Society
for Legal History in Toronto,
Canada, in October 1986.
Hirsch’s article, ““From Pillory to
Penitentiary: the Rise of Criminal
Incarceration in the New
Republic,” is being reprinted in
Kermit Hall ed., United States
Constitutional and Legal History
(1986).

Joseph Jacobs recently completed
an article, “‘Florida’s New
‘Income’ Tax,” published at 14
Fla. St. UL. Rev. 491 (1986).

Robert Kennedy served as Antioch
College’s representative at John
Carey’s installation as President
of Warren-Wilson College in
North Carolina on October 4,
1986.
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Joe Jacobs

David Powell presented a seminar
on Will-Drafting and Trusts on
September 30, 1986, as a part of
the Lunch & Learn series
sponsored by the Florida State
University Center for Professional
Development.

Edwin Schroeder attended an
Association of American Law
Schools Workshop for Law
Library Directors on January 3,
1987, and served as a small group
discussion leader for the topic,
““Copyright Protection and Machine
Readable Information.”

L. Orin Slagle was appointed as a
special investigator for the ABA
to visit Memphis State University
College of Law in September
1986 to examine facts suggested
by the faculty to be in violation
of ABA standards.

Phil Southerland has been appoin-
ted as Chairman of the Human
Rights Advocacy Committee for
Florida State Hospital. He has
served on the Committee since
1976.

Nat Stern has completed an article,
““Gauging the Impact of
Associated General Contractors
on Antitrust Standing Under Sec-
tion 4 of the Clayton Act’ (co-
authored with Kevin Getzendun-
ner), which will be published in
the University of California at
Davis Law Review.

Nat Stern

John Van Doren has received a
Fulbright Grant and is teaching
at the University of Nairobi in
Kenya, Africa.

Kenneth Vinson has been named
as one of the Oxford Program
faculty members for 1987.

Don Weidner

Don Weidner gave a presentation
entitled ‘“The Final Regulations
on Partnership Allocations’ at
the 26th Annual New Mexico Tax
Institute which was held
September 19, 1986 in Albuquer-
que. The Tax Institute is co-
sponsored by the State Bar of
New Mexico and the New Mexico
Society of Certified Public
ccountants. Weidner gave a week
of classes on Partnership Taxa-
tion for Estate Planners in the

LL.M. Program in Estate Plan-
ning at the University of Miami
Law School, Coral Gables, in
December, 1986. Weidner’s
article, ‘“‘New Limited Liability
for Florida Limited Partners,’
has been published in 16 Stetson
L. Rev. 113 (1986). On March
22-25, 1987, Weidner will serve
as the AALS representative on
an ABA/AALS Reinspection

Team for Wake Forest Law
School.

John Yetter spoke on criminal law
and procedure to the Florida
Circuit Judges Conference in
Miami on September 15, 1986,
and the Florida Appellate Judges
Conference in Longboat Key on
October 8, 1986. Yetter has been
named as one of the Oxford Pro-
gram faculty members for 1987.

P

D’Alemberte Receives Emmy Award

Dean Talbot ‘‘Sandy”’
D’Alemberte recently received an
“Emmy”’ when he was selected as
the 1986 recipient of the Governors
Award, presented by the Board of
Governors of the Miami Chapter of
the National Academy of Television
Arts and Sciences. The award
recognizes excellence by Floridians
who are not eligible for admission
in the annual Emmy Awards pro-
cess, but who, by their contribution
to Florida television, are deserving
of recognition.

D’Alemberte has been active in
promoting camera coverage of court

hearings since 1976, when he
worked with Miami television sta-
tions and persuaded the Florida
Legislature to give cameras in the
courtroom a one-year trial, an
effort which proved to be suc-
cessful. Since January 1985, the
FSU law school has coordinated
television coverage of the State
Supreme Court, and D’Alemberte
has proposed that the law school
join with the American Judicature
Society to coordinate camera
coverage of the U.S. Supreme Court

hearings. —

Legal Studies Workshops Enjoyed By Faculty

Faculty members have enjoyed a
series of Legal Studies Workshops
held monthly at the College of Law.
Sessions presented deal with topics
which can be discussed among those
present.

September’s session was presented
by Bruce Grindal, Professor of
Anthropology, who discussed “‘An
Anthropologist’s Reflections on Law
and Justice.” The topic for October
was ‘‘Unemployment, Crime and
Social Policy: Rethinking
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Conventional Wisdom” presented by
Ted Chiricos, Professor of
Criminology. In November, Richard
Rubenstein, Robert O. Lawton
Distinguished Professor of Religion,
discussed ‘“The Constitutions of
Japan, and the U.S-Japan Trade
Rivalry.”

Professor Adam Hirsch initiated

this series and arranges the monthly
sessions. A reception is held
following each session.

—




Moot Court Team
Wins Back-To-Back
National
Championships

The Florida State University Moot
Court started the year off with wins
in the Benton Information and
Privacy Law and Starr Memorial
Insurance Law competitions.

On October 25, 1986, the team of
Sandra Bower Ross and Paul Ullom
eclipsed the 41-school field at the
Benton Competition, taking the
Championship and Best Brief
Prizes. Ross, arguing before a final
round panel which included U. S.
Supreme Court Justice William O.
Brennan, Jr., was named Best
Oralist. The Benton competition,
hosted annually by the John
Marshall Law School in Chicago,
deals with Information and Privacy
Law questions. The 1986 problem
concerned a question of liability for
an error accidentally printed in a
newspaper. This year’s Benton team
was coached by Professor Nat Stern.

On the heels of the Benton win,
the team of Stephen T. Ball and
Pamela Mark, coached by Professor
William VanDercreek, triumphed in
the Starr Memorial Insurance Law
Competition in Hartford,
Connecticut, on November 14, 1986.
Ball and Mark won over the
University of South Texas in the
final round. The problem involved
questions of coverage and insurer’s
liability in a homeowner’s policy
and a skydiving accident.

These wins were the sixth and
seventh national championships for
the Florida State University Moot

Court Program. B

STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS

Starr Competition winners Steve Ball (c) and Pam Mark pose with their team coach, Pro-
fessor William VanDercreek.

Pictured with the panel of Benton Competition judges, FSU Moot Court winners Paul

i

Ullom and Sandra Ross pose on either side of U.S. Supreme Court Justice William O.

Brennan (c).

Powell Named Winner in

Attorneys’ Title Insurance Program

Among the six winners in the
annual Law Student Awards
Program sponsored by Attorneys’
Title Insurance Fund, Inc. was
David L. Powell, a third year law
student at the College of Law.

Powell’s winning paper was titled
*“Unfinished Business — Protecting
Public Rights to State Lands from
Being Lost Under Florida’s
Marketable Record Title Act.”
Prizes of $150 are awarded for the
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best legal paper submitted at each
of Florida’s law schools on a
subject related to real property
law.

The Attorneys’ Title Insurance
Fund, Inc., sponsor of the
program, is the only Bar-Related
title insurer in Florida and was
created in 1947 so that lawyers
could assist clients with title

insurance. (AR

Chancellor Reed Addresses Law

Review at Annual Banquet

Law Review staff and alumni
gathered during Reunion Weekend
for their annual banquet which was
held on Friday, November 14, 1986,
at the Ramada Inn North.

Dr. Charles Reed, Chancellor of
the Board of Regents, was the
speaker for the evening. In his
remarks to the group, Chancellor
Reed answered the charge that there
are too many lawyers in our society
by pointing out that it is the lawyers
who dedicate their lives to
defending the accused, protecting
the rights of children and the
elderly, erecting the legal structure
required to protect our
environment, and enforcing the
guarantees of the constitution.

In speaking of the F.SU. College

Environmental Law
Journal Articles
Receive Mention In
National Law Journal

Two articles from Volume 2,
Number 1 of the Journal of Land
Use and Environmental Law were
mentioned in a recent issue of the
National Law Journal in the
“Worth Reading” section. Noted
were ‘‘Environmental Regulatory
Streamlining: A State Perspective’
by Joseph W. Landers, Richard
Lotspeich and Neal Osiason, and
“DER Regulatory Jurisdiction
(Department of Economic Regula-
tion vs. Goldring, 477 So.2d 532
(Fla. 1985)),” by James Dye.

In January, new officers were
elected for the Environmental Law
Journal. David Hallock will serve
as Editor-in-Chief, David Goldwich
as Executive Editor, Angel Gimenez
as Associate Editor and Michael
Kehoe as Managing Editor. g

of Law, Chancellor Reed pointed
out the contributions of the law
school and indicated that its
programs deserve the support of the
Board of Regents, the Governor and
the Legislature. He urged students
to prepare themselves well for life,
faculty and staff to maintain
enthusiasm and energy, and alumni
to sharpen their skills through CLE
programs and to assist the law
school by giving of their time, talent
and financial resources.

In conclusion, Chancellor Reed
pointed out that the College of Law
is breaking out of a bureaucratic
mold and sponsoring projects that
contribute to the future of Florida,

- something in which the College can

take pride.
N

Law Review Names
New Board; Publishes

Legislative Issue

The new Law Review editorial
board took office in December
1986. Christine Metcalf is Editor-in-
Chief. Other officers are: Kathy
Miller Sellers, Executive Editor;
John VanLaningham, Managing
Editor; Frank Anderson, Legislative
Editor; and Diane W. Carr,
Research Editor.

“The Second Annual Review of
Florida Legislation”” (Vol. 14, No. 3)
was published recently. It includes
several discussions of the repeal of
exemptions to the Florida sales tax.
Volume 14, No. 4, is nearing com-
pletion, and work has begun on

Volume 15. e
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LSAC Sponsors

Informative Articles

In an effort to improve
communications and provide the
F.SU. community with helpful
information, the Law School
Appropriations Council (LSAC) is
sponsoring a series of informative
articles in the Florida Flambeau.
The articles, entitled ‘‘Know Your
Rights,” deal with topics relevant to
the University community and
appear every few weeks.

The first article discussed the
rights of individuals arrested for
DUI, and the next article will
discuss tenant rights.

The 1985-86 officers of LSAC are
Steve Leifman, Chairperson; Sam
Ard, Secretary/Treasurer; Belinda
Caspi; Emmet Ferguson; and Eddie

Suarez.
.
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Former CBS
President Speaks To
December Graduates

Speaking to a graduating class of
51 students, Fred W. Friendly,
former President of CBS and Pro-
fessor Emeritus of the Columbia
University School of Journalism,
described the close relationship of
the law and the media and stressed
the importance of communication
skills in the legal arena.

Friendly gave his address during
Commencement Exercises held on
Saturday, December 13, 1986, in
Opperman Music Hall on the
Florida State campus. Participating
in the ceremony were several law
faculty members and President
Bernard Sliger. The invocation was
given by Alex M. Knight, brother
of graduate Jim Knight.

An interesting highlight of the
ceremony was the presentation of
copies of the U.S. Constitution.
These were given by Mr. Friendly
to each graduate.

Following the ceremony, a recep-
tion was held in Longmire Lounge
for graduates, their families and

friends. —

Graduation speaker Fred Friendly and
Florida State University President Bernard
Sliger.

Placement Office
Reports Increase in
Fall Recruiting

The Fall 1986 Recruiting Season
was the most active ever seen at
Florida State College of Law. On-
campus interviews began on
September 16 and ran until
November 24 with three and four
firms visiting each day.

A total of 122 firms/employers
scheduled recruiting visits; 99
actually visited and interviewed. Of
the 234 second and third year
students who registered with the
Placement Office, 154 had one or
more interviews. Many of these
were invited to the firms for a
second interview. Information
received as of January 15 indicates
that 27 students accepted positions
as associates and summer clerking
positions have been offered to 18
students.

Thanks to those alumni who
brought their firms to campus,
assisted with career and
interviewing workshops, and
offered advice and assistance to
students and to the Placement

Office. o

Big smiles for a very happy occasion!
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Admissions
Committee Gears Up

For 1987

It’s that time of year again! The
faculty Admissions Committee,
chaired by Professor Stern, is
again reviewing applications. These
will give shape and substance to a
new class which will enter in August
1987. Approximately 1400
completed applications are expected.
From these a targeted 175 seats will
be filled.

Alumni participation is essential
to this effort. Many of you will be
contacted for assistance in the
coming weeks. The College depends
upon its alumni not only to
encourage the best students to apply
here, but to supply knowledgeable
recommendations, and thereafter to
encourage those who are offered
admission. If you know a qualified
student who is interested in the law,

tell them about Florida State. o

Now, how does this thing work?
(Remember the struggle on Graduation
Day to get that hood on straight?)

CLASS
pr:. . .

69

C. Clyde Atkins, Jr., member of
the Charter Class (and graduate
of the class of 1976), announces
that he is continuing to practice
law in Ocala, now under the
firm of Atkins, Krehl &
Foreman, P.O. Box 159, Ocala
32678. 904/732-3915.

Terrence J. Russell was elected
without opposition in January as
one of three members of The
Florida Bar Board of Governors
for the 17th Circuit. He is the
first F.S.U. College of Law
graduate to serve in an elected
capacity although John Frost
served while President of the
Young Lawyers Section. Russell
is President of the Law School
Alumni Association and is a
partner in the firm of Ruden,
Barnett, McClosky, Schuster and
Russell, P.O. Box 1900, Ft.

Lauderdale 33302. 305/765-6660.

70

Jack Watson, III was named by
the Governor on September 19,
1986, as a Circuit Judge in the
Seventh Judicial Circuit.

B2

Kenneth L. Connor announces the
formation of a new partnership,
Connor & Martinez, with offices
in Tallahassee and Orlando.
Connor practices at 119 E. Park
Avenue, Tallahassee 32301.
904/681-9550.

David Fonvielle announces that
the firm of Fonvielle & Hinkle
has relocated to 1101 Hays St.,

Tallahassee 32301. 904/222-7773.

F. Shields McManus has been
elected by the Florida Bar’s
Board of Governors for a one-
year term to the Supreme
Court’s Committee on Standards
of Conduct Governing Judges.
He is associated with the firm of
McManus, Stewart & Steger,
P.O. Box 809, Stuart 33495.

73

James P. Appleman was elected
President of the Florida Pro-
secuting Attorney’s Association
on September 11, 1986. He is
State Attorney in the Fourteenth
Judicial Circuit, P.O. Box 956,
Marianna 32446. 904/526-3851.

J. Lester Kaney, of the law firm
of Cobb & Cole in Daytona
Beach, was recently installed as
president-elect of the Volusia
County Bar Association for
1986-87.

Mel R. Martinez announces the
formation of a new partnership,
Connor & Martinez, with offices
in Orlando and Tallahassee.
Martinez practices at P.O. Box
2447, Orlando 32802.
305/849-1061.

Stephen E. Mitchell of Tallahassee
was named a director of the
Florida Defense Lawyers
Association at the annual
meeting in Ponte Vedra,
September 25-27, 1986.

Celeste Hardee Muir, Judge of the
County Court in Miami, com-
pleted the general jurisdiction
course, September 14-October 3,
1986, at the National Judicial
College at the University of
Nevada.

John E. Thrasher is General
Counsel for the Florida Medical
Association, P.O. Box 2411,
Jacksonville 32203.
904/356-1571.

74

Jack McLean, Mayor of
Tallahassee, has been elected to
the Board of Directors of the
Florida League of Cities for a
one year term.

*75

T. J. Rose has returned from
assignment with the State
Department in Managua,
Nicaragua, and is now working
with Elliott Abrams, Assistant
Secretary of State for Latin
American Affairs, in the Bureau
of Inter-American Affairs,
Department of State,
Washington, DC 20520.

Jeff Wells, Senator from El Paso
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County, Colorado, won the
Senate majority leadership spot
in the November election in
Colorado. He is associated with
the firm of Wilder, Wells &
Lariner, P.C., 524 S. Cascade
Ave., Colorado Springs, CO
80903.

76

Roy L. Glass is now a sole practi-
tioner located at 3000-66th
Street North, Suite B,

St. Petersburg 33710.
813/381-1946.

R. Wayne Miller, formerly of
Moffitt, Hart & Miller,
announces the opening of his
new office at 201 East Kennedy
Boulevard, Suite 1608, Tampa
33602. 813/221-5880.

Stephen J. Weinbaum, formerly
an assistant public defender in
the 11th Judicial Circuit, has
become associated with the office
of Robert S. Willis, located at
503 E. Monroe St., Jacksonville
32202. 904/356-0990.

8757

Deborah J. Miller of Deborah J.
Miller, P.A., Miami, delivered a
presentation entitled ‘“The
Application of the Administra-
tive Procedure Act’’ to the
American Association of Dental
Examiners at their annual

meeting in Bal Harbor October
16-17, 1986.

78

Sandra M. Anderson has become
Vice President and Special
Counsel-Public Finance with
Buetti, Cannon & Co. Inc.,
7301-A W. Palmetto Park Rd.,
Ste. 306-B, Boca Raton 33433.
305/395-8818.

Robert C. Apgar has relocated his
office, Robert C. Apgar, P.A., to
119 East Park Avenue,
Tallahassee 32301. 904/877-8498.

Carol Bellamy recently became
Executive Director of the United
States Constitution Bicentennial
Commission of Florida. The
Commission is chaired by
Supreme Court Justice Ben
Overton, and offices are cur-
rently located in the Florida




Supreme Court Building,
Tallahassee 32399-1925.

John H. Mueller has changed his
mailing address to P.O. Box
13583, Tampa 33681-3583.
813/223-2411.

Randy Reder, former judicial
clerk to Justice Joe Boyd, has
joined the firm of Alpert, Josey,
Freemon & Grilli, Ste. 2000,
Ashley Tower, 100 S. Ashley
Drive, Tampa 33602-5348.
813/223-4131.

*79

Robert T. Anderson is now
associated with the firm of
Headley and Anderson, 1901 S.
Harbor City Boulevard, Suite
800, P.O. Box 36, Melbourne
32920-0036.

James L. Bacchus, a partner in
Akerman, Senterfitt & Eidson,
Orlando, has been elected to the
Board of Directors of the
Florida Endowment for the
Humanities. He also has been
named General Counsel of the
State Comprehensive Plan Com-

mittee of the Florida Legislature.

D. Andrew DeBevoise is engaged
in trial oriented general practice
of law as D. Andrew DeBevoise,
P.A., P.O. Box 531145, Orlando
32853. 305/648-4040.

Christopher L. Griffin was elected
Secretary of the American Bar
Association’s Young Lawyers
Division at the ABA’s August
1986 meeting in New York. He
is a commercial litigator with
Carlton, Fields, Ward,
Emmanuel, Smith, Cutler &
Kent, P.O. Box 3239, Tampa
33601. 813/223-7000.

Ernest M. Jones, Jr., has been
elected President of the
Lakeland Bar Association for
1986-87. He practices law at
P.O. Box 8816, Lakeland
33806-8816.

Byrd F. Marshall, Jr., formerly of
Peirsol, Boroughs, Grimm,
Bennett & Griffin, P.A., has
become associated with the firm
of Gray, Harris & Robinson,
P.A., 201 E. Pine St., Orlando
32801. 305/843-8880.

J. Lane Middleton, III, recently
became associated with the firm

of Barnett & Clark, P.A., Ste.
1003, Biscayne Bldg., 19 W.
Flagler St., Miami 33130.
305/374-0033.

Ray Reynolds has become editor
of California Lawyer, a monthly
legal affairs magazine published
by The State Bar of California,
555 Franklin Street, San
Francisco, CA 94102.

80

Jeffrey H. Abrams announces the
formation of Abrams & Abrams,
12700 Hillcrest Rd., Ste. 211,
Dallas, Texas 75230.
214/386-7526.

Ryan L. Bose has become
Associate Counsel for Chrysler
First, Inc., 1105 Hamilton
Street, Allentown, PA 18101.
215/437-8633.

Lewis G. Gordon has relocated his
law office to 3144 Coral Way,
Miami 33145.

Donald M. Hinkle announces that
the firm of Fonvielle & Hinkle
has relocated to 1101 Hays St.,
Tallahassee 32301. 904/222-7773.

Solomon B. Zoberman has
relocated his office to The
International Building, 2455 East
Sunrise Boulevard, Ste. 1216,
Ft. Lauderdale 33304.
305/564-47717.

81

Michael J. Cherniga has become a
member of the firm of Roberts,
Baggett, LaFace & Richard, 101
East College Avenue, P.O.
Drawer 1838, Tallahassee 32302.
904/222-6891.

William Dekle Day, formerly
Chief Aide to Congressman
Charles E. Bennett, Washington,
D.C., announces the opening of
his office for the general
practice of law at 1503 Oak St.,
Jacksonville 32204.
904/355-8518.

Ron Glickman was elected to the
Florida House of Representatives
in November 1986 after serving
one term as a Hillsborough
County Commissioner. His
address is 4526 LaCapri Court,
Tampa 33611. 813/837-0069.

Rhoda Kibler was recently
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appointed by Governor Graham
to serve as Vice-Chair of the
United States Constitution
Bicentennial Commission. She is
associated with Ervin, Varn,
Jacobs, Odom & Kitchen, 305 S.
Gadsden St., Tallahassee 32301.
904/224-9135.

David A. King announces the
opening of his office for the
practice of law in the Cedarwood
Professional Building, 1406
Kingsley Avenue, Orange Park
32073. 904/269-6699.

Lisa Perlmutter has joined the
Brevard County Legal Depart-
ment as an assistant county
attorney. Her office is located at
1515 Sarno Rd., Melbourne
32935. 305/242-6519.

Letitia Wood has been elected
President of the Central Florida
Association for Women Lawyers
for 1986-87. She is associated
with Swann & Haddock, P.O.
Box 640, Orlando 32802.
305/425-3939.

82

Lila L. Abrams, former clerk to
U.S. District Judge Maurice
Paul, announces the formation
of Abrams & Abrams, 12700
Hillcrest Rd., Ste. 211, Dallas
75230. 214/386-7526.

Garry D. Adel is now associated
with the firm of Blanchard,
Custureri & Merriam, P.A.,
P.O. Box 24, Ocala 32678.
904/732-7218.

Robert Saul Cohen is now
associated with Ralph Haben &
Associates, P.O. Box 10095,

Tallahassee 32302. 904/222-3533.

Janet Jacobowitz Ostroff is the
Staff Attorney at the Arizona
Court of Appeals, State Capitol,
1700 W. Washington, Phoenix,
AZ 85007. 602/255-1488.

Richard Tschantz is associated
with the firm of Levine &
Tschantz, 1550 S. Highland
Ave., Ste. B, Clearwater 33516.
813/447-2728.

83

Shelly Boney, formerly an
assistant public defender for the
Fourth Judicial Circuit, has

become an associate with Sharp
& Tygart, P.A., 303 Baywater
Square, 136 E. Bay St.,
Jacksonville 32202.
904/359-0010.

Matthew S. Mudano, formerly of
Britton, Cassel, Schantz &
Schatzman, P.A., has become
associated with the firm of de la
Parte, Gilbert & Gramovot,
P.A., 705 East Kennedy
Boulevard, Tampa 33602.

Gregory D. Smith is associated
with the firm of Harrell,
Wiltshire, Stone & Swearingen,
Attorneys at Law, 201 East
Government St., Pensacola
32598. 904/432-7723.

Timothy L. Whalen is an attorney
with Jones & Foster, P.A., 505
S. Flagler Drive, Ste. 1100, West
Palm Beach 33401.
305/659-3000.

84

Thomas A. Conrad, formerly law
clerk to Judge James R.
Jorgenson, Third District Court
of Appeal, has become
associated with McDermott, Will
& Emery at its Miami office,
700 Brickell Ave., Miami 33131.
305/358-3500.

Cesar Gomez, formerly of Wiener,
Shapiro & Rose, announces the
formation of the partnership of
Tirella and Gomez, 12301 N.E.
6th Avenue, North Miami 33161.
305/895-7171.

Thomas W. Kurth is practicing
law as Thomas W. Kurth, Esq.,
523 S. Washington, Sarasota
33577. 813/955-4163.

Benjamin ‘‘Skip’’ Martin, for-
merly an assistant state attorney
with the 12th Judicial Circuit,
announces the opening of his
office at 2727 S. Tamiami Trail,
Ste. 3, Sarasota 33579.
813/951-6166.

Anne L. McGihon, formerly of
Akerman, Senterfitt & Eidson,
Orlando, recently became an
associate with Kirkpatrick &
Lockhart, 1800 M Street N.W.,
Washington, D.C. 20036.

Danni Vogt is continuing his
criminal and civil rights practice
at Ste. 202 of the League of
Cities Building, 201 West Park

Avenue, Tallahassee 32301.
904/224-0333.

"85

John A. Boudet is associated with
the firm of Connor & Martinez,
P.O. Box 2477, Orlando 32802.
305/849-1061.

D. Robert Bradshaw has become
associated with the firm of
Wooten, Honeywell & Kest, 236
South Lucerne Circle, Orlando
32801. 305/843-7060.

‘Steven S. Ferst, formerly with the

firm of Roberts, Baggett, LaFace
& Richard, became associated
with the firm of Lindsey and
Williams, 1343 E. Tennessee St.,
Tallahassee 32308. 904/878-6686.

John W. Hedrick has been
selected as an Outstanding
Young Man of America for
1986; his biography will appear
in the annual awards publica-
tion, Outstanding Young Men In
America. His address is P.O.
Box 1613, Orlando 32802.

Paul E. Lund, former judicial
clerk to Judge Roney, has
become associated with Carlton,
Fields, Ward, Emmanuel, Smith,
Cutler & Kent, P.A., P.O. Box
3239, Tampa 33601.

Marc Aaron Sussman is Corporate
Counsel and Vice President for
Finance for The Courson
Company, 435 Tasso St., Ste.
315, Palo Alto, CA 94301.
415/322-2200.

Astrid L. Wistedt is now associated
with Law Offices of Jeffrey A.
Cramer, P.O. Box 12108, Pen-
sacola 32590. 904/432-7864.
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Joyce Matthews Bethel has
become associated with the firm
of Maguire, Voorhis & Wells,
P.A., Two S. Orange Plaza,
Orlando 32801. 305/843-4421.

Dorothy Lowe Boardman is a
legal claims representative with
the Allstate Insurance Company,
8614 Baymeadows Way, Jack-
sonville 32217. 904/636-6500.

Genie Buckingham is an Assistant
Public Defender at the Office of
Public Defender, 16th Circuit,
88765 Overseas Highway, Taver-
nier 33037. 305/852-4639.
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Blake M. Carlton is associated
with the firm of Britton &
Kantner, 500 E. Sixth Street, Ft.
Lauderdale 33301.

Robert Michael Evans and Valerie
Dean Weatherford were
married on March 1, 1986.
Congratulations!

Anna Cam Fentriss is an Account
Executive with Dean Witter
Reynolds, Inc., 325 John Knox
Road, Building T, Tallahassee
32303. 904/385-7149.

Lynn M. Finnegan is a judicial
clerk for Judge Richard Ervin,
1st District Court of Appeal,
Tallahassee 32304. 904/487-2267.

C. Timothy Gray, of Hopping,
Boyd, Green & Sams, was pre-
sented with the ‘‘Best Constitu-
tional Law Article’’ writing
award for his comment on inter-
state banking at the annual FSU
Law Review banquet on
November 14, 1986.

G. W. Harrell is an Assistant
Public Defender with the Public
Defenders Office, P.O. Drawer
1209, Lake City 32055.
904/752-5671.

Kathryn Hathaway is associated
with Ackerman, Bakst, Gundlach,
Lauer & Zwickel, P.A., 515 N.
Flager Drive, P.O. Box 3948,
West Palm Beach 33402-3948.
305/655-4500.

Lance Langston has become
associated with the firm of
Connor and Martinez, P.A.,
P.O. Box 11187, Tallahassee
32302. 904/681-9550.

Bill Leavell has accepted a position
with the firm of Houger, Miller
& Stien, 18th Floor, Metropoli-
tan Center, 1100 Olive Way,
Seattle, WA 98101.
206/292-7878.

Linda Nelson has joined the staff
of the Commission on Ethics,
Room 2105, The Capitol, P.O.
Box 6, Tallahassee 32302-0006.
904/488-7864.

Mike Perkins has made his film
debut in ‘‘Something Wild”’, a
movie filmed in Tallahassee last
year! He is an associate with
Clark, Partington, Hart, Larry,
Bond & Stackhouse, P.O.
Drawer 12585, Pensacola 32573.
904/434-3273.




BALLOT

The Nominating Committee of the Board of Directors of the College of Law proposes to the membership of the Alumni
Association the following additional members of the Board of Directors for ten (10) vacant positions:

Joseph R. Boyd, Tallahassee Thomas M. Burke, Orlando James O. Cunningham, Orlando
Robert Fingar, Tallahassee C. David Fonvielle, Tallahassee — William A. Qillen, Tampzjl
il Alan M. Grunspan, Miami William E. Johnson, Orlando i JaCkson‘gll/leit I ‘
| rite In
Douglas C. Spears, Orlando
Return ballots to: Florida State University College of Law Alumni Association
‘ P.O. Box 10367
‘ Tallahassee, Florida 32302 i
1 DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT OF BALLOTS IS 5:00 PM, FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 1987 i
I THE 8th ANNUAL RACE JUDICATA — 5K
1 March 1, 1987 1 P.M. at FSU College of Law ‘
g
*“A Springtime Goodtime”’ |
\ ‘ — Free oysters and beer to all entrants of legal age — Special law related awards |
“ — T-shirts to all entrants — Law firm team awards
I 1 — Age group awards
H $6 entry fee (received before February 25th); $8 late fee
‘ Nanie Age Sex
‘ Address Zip T-shirt — XS S M 1. X[
| ‘ Waiver of Liability: I hereby relieve FSU, the College of Law, its administrators, and race directors and
‘ officials from liability due to my injury or accident arising from my participation in RACE JUDICATA.
! Signature Date
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